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MARINE SAFETY ADVISORY NO. 41-16 

 

To: Owners/Operators, Masters, Nautical Inspectors, Recognized Organizations 

 

Subject: COMPLIANCE FOR GMDSS HF NBDP CHANNELING REQUIREMENTS 

 

Date: 30 December 2016 

 

This Advisory supersedes MSA #40-16 which is now revoked. 

 

The International Maritime Organization (IMO) has pushed back the compliance date for 

ensuring Global Maritime Distress and Safety System (GMDSS) communication capability to 01 

January 2024. 

 
The IMO now requires that high frequency (HF) radiocommunications equipment capable of 
operating narrow-band direct printing (NBDP) be updated to meet the new channeling 
arrangements, contained in the 2012 Radio Regulations HF, Appendix 17, Part B, Sections II and 
III (HF direct-printing telegraphy), by the first safety radio survey after 01 January 2024. 

 

By that time, while most existing equipment should already be in compliance with these 

requirements, equipment that is unable to comply with the Radio Regulations will need to be 

replaced, and the newly installed HF NBDP equipment should be suitably type approved per 

guidance that will be issued in the revised IMO Circular MSC.1/Circ.1460/Rev.1. The Republic 

of the Marshall Islands (RMI) Maritime Administrator (the “Administrator”) will provide a link 

to this revised IMO Circular once IMO has published it.  

 

Owners and Masters of vessels equipped with HF NBDP equipment should therefore ensure it is 

HF direct-printing telegraphy compliant in time for the first safety radio survey after 01 January 

2024. 

 

Please further note that vessels equipped with very high frequency (VHF) radiocommunication 

equipment must be updated by the first radio survey after 01 January 2017, in accordance with 

the decisions of the Administrator. For exemptions for vessels that will be taken out of service or 

scrapped within two years of the first radio survey after 01 January 2017, please directly contact 

the Administrator at radio@register-iri.com.   
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